MONTREAL MONTREAL

FACULTY OF MEDICINE OFFICE OF THE DEAN

28th November, 1927.

Wilder Penfield, Esq., M.D. 730, Park Avenue, NEW YORK.

Dear Dr. Penfield,

Maude Abbott. The poor thing has had rather a hard time, but and I confess I was surprised to hear that she says the pain is scarcely severe enough to justify the procedure you had contemplated. She certainly seemed to suffer a good deal while here. In any case, I am delighted beyond words that she has had the advantage of your skilful guidance in her trouble, and we are very grateful to you for your goodness.

The question of Neurological Surgery is still very alive in our minds, and we are doing all we can to hurry up the situation. The more I think of it, the more I am eager to have it consummated, and that, too, in the very near future. I hope Archibald and Meakins will have taken the essential step before the end of this week.

With all kind regards, believe me

Very sincerely yours,

C. Martin